
would like one place 
that features all active 
subscriptions with 
past/present content 
listed

reminders for new 
seasons that drop

conversation style AI 
feature asking user’s 
mood or social context 
for content recs

would like feature that 
tracks shows watched 
across different 
services, for easy 
reference

Apple TV should have 
feature to track 
watched content 
across other user 
subscriptions

Apple TV should 
provide enhanced 
content 
recommendations

Apple TV should have 
personalized archive 
library for different 
users in same 
household

Apple TV should have 
feature to similar to 
Amazon Prime X-ray

improved search 
functionality includes 
results from all 
subscribed services 
(movies show cost)

Potential Opportunities

Apple TV should display 
content 
recommendations from 
other services

Search results should 
have option to play 
trailer within the same 
window

Users should get  
reminders for new 
seasons of shows they 
like

helpful if Apple TV 
suggested content 
from all streaming apps

Apple TV needs better 
real time sync for 
Continue Watching 
across all user devices

feature listing all user 
subscriptions with 
current and past 
content (like an 
archive) this content list is 

flexible to how user 
wants to customize/ 
organize it

Show recommend 
content based on user 
preferences from ALL 
subscriptions

Finds it frustrating 
when can’t quickly 
locate content of 
interest

Finds it frustrating to 

search for content 

across different apps

Frustration with the 
overwhelming number 
of choices available

Content overload leads 
to extended time 
deciding what to watch. 
Results in giving up

Frustrations with Apple 
TV’s interface and  
continuity of viewing 
across devices

Sometimes forgets 
watched content and 
does manual search 
through each app to 
find

Instances where can’t 
find anything 
interesting and gives 
up watching

Frustrated with Apple 
TV continuation of 
shows across devices. 
Doesn’t sync properly

Uses Apple TV search 
to find old content/
movies. Finds it lacks 
comprehensive info, 
which service, cost, etc

Frustrated with how 
services push their 
content before user 
preferences

Mentioned frustrations 
with the old Apple TV 
remote and its 
sensitivity

Challenging to find 
which sports games 
are available, when and 
where it’s broadcasting

Issues with Apple 
devices controlling 
each other 
unexpectedly, leading 
to confusion

Frustrated with how 
way content is 
organized across 
services

Can’t always remember 
which show is on 
which app after long 
breaks

Apple TV Continue 
Watching doesn’t sync 
with other profiles 
within same household

Finds it frustrating to 
keep track of which 
app has rights to 
certain sports, games, 
playoffs, etc – it’s 
always changing

Pain Points

Apple TV isn’t 
intuitive to 
preferences or 
with content 
across other 
services

Watching 
preferences based 
on mood which 
often changes

Schedule 
permitting, 
primarily binge-
watches shows 
when engaged

Prefers to see 
trailers to decide 
what to watch

Content decision 
based on mood or 
social (watches 
specific shows 
with certain ppl)

Prefers binge-
watching shows 
especially for ones 
invested in

Prefers to wait for 
complete season 
before started a 
series when 
possible

Would like the 
Apple TV 
“Continue 
watching” go to 
the show’s main 
page rather than 
auto starting the 
next episode

“Continue 
Watching” feature 
on Apple TV is not 
intuitive requires 
scrolling

User Preferences
Finds it frustrating to 
search for content 
across different 
apps

Rarely uses Apple 
TV to find new 
content across 
sevices. Finds it  
generic and not 
helpful

Manually searches 
for content across 
various by looking at 
what’s featured on 
each service

Search should 
include results from 
all apps user 
subscribes to and 
clearly show if it’s 
free or costs

Opens each app and 
manually searches 
to find specific 
content

Uses Apple TV 
search to find old 
content/movies. 
Finds it lacks 
comprehensive info, 
which service, cost, 
etcManually checks 

individual 
subscriptions for 
new releases

Only uses Apple TV’s 
search mainly for 
trailers and find 
where shows are 
available

Search results 
should have option 
to play trailer within 
the same window

Likes YouTube TV 
for content search 
and favorites 
feature. This 
streamlines the  
viewing experience

Search Functionality

Finds Apple TV 
content 
organization poor. 
Doesn’t notice 
personalized 
recommendations

Instances where 
Apple TV “Continue 
Watching” doesn’t 
update in realtime

Apple TV isn’t 
intuitive to her 
preferences or with 
content across 
other services

Apple TV needs a 
more personalized 
library feature

Apple TV better 
algorithm to track 
individual viewing 
habits

Apple TV’s content 
suggestions 
generic and not 
personalized

Apple TV’s content 
suggestions are 
generic. It 
recommends same 
content as other 
profiles in 
household

Apple TV has “You 
may also like...” but 
have to scroll far to 
get to content from 
other services

Apple TV doesn’t 
effectively 
recommend 
content based on 
user preferences 
across  ALL apps

Personalization

Relies on separate 
streaming apps to 
track watched 
episodes

Desires clearer 
navigation for finding 
where to watch 
specific content 
across platforms

Finds Netflix and 
YouTube TV user- 
friendly, better   
content tracking 
features and 
organized

Struggles keeping 
track of what she 
currently watches or 
watched in the past

Frustration with the 
overwhelming 
number of choices 
available

Expressed 
challenges in 
discovering new 
content

Apple TV search to 
find old content/
movies –ends up 
doing a Google 
search instead

Apple TV promotes 
their proprietary 
content over user 
preferences

Uses a website to 
track which sports 
games are being 
broadcast on which 
platforms

Doesn’t use Apple TV 
to discover new 
content. Uses other 
ways to search for 
specific shows or 
trailers

Relies on content 
recommendations 
from  commercials or 
what’s featured on 
other services

Relies on memory to 
rediscover shows 
after long breaks

After taking a long 
break sometimes 

forgets which show is 
on which app

Often switches to 
other user profiles in 
household to find 
different content 
ideas!

Apple TV doesn’t 

pick up where you 
left off with a show 
across different 
profiles

Apple TV is biased 
towards pushing 
their own content

For old content, 
Apple TV has “Watch 
now”, but not clearly 
listed what app it’s 
on, cost, etc

Content


